
 

 

 
 
October 28, 2024 
 
Honorable Curtis Parrish, County Judge  
Terence Kovar, County Commissioner Precinct 1 
Jason Corley, County Commissioner Precinct 2 
Gilbert Flores, County Commissioner Precinct 3 
Jordan Rackler, County Commissioner Precinct 4 
 
Re:  Board of Managers Membership  
 
Dear Judge Parrish and Commissioners’ Court,  
In December of 2024, Jolyn Wilkins will reach the conclusion of her nine-year tenure as 
a member of the UMC Board of Managers.  She graciously served an extra and 9th year to 
allow UMC to stagger the tenure of our board members, so that only one departs at a 
time.     
In unanimous agreement, your Board of Managers recommends Mr. Tray Payne to 
assume the role vacated by Jolyn Wilkins.  We have visited with Tray; He would like to 
serve. Tray brings a wealth of knowledge, legal and business, along with his experience 
in public service.   
UMC is mission-minded, fulfilling the responsibilities for which we are called.  Our 
Board of Managers enjoy a productive, collegial relationship.  As such, we appreciate the 
opportunity to recommend Tray Payne as a new Board member.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Gladys Whitten, DMD, Chair  Mikella Newsom   Jolyn Wilkins 
Chair, UMC Board of Managers Member, UMC Board of Managers Member, UMC Board of 
Managers  
 
 
Mont McClendon Jason Medina   Gary Greenstreet  
Member, UMC Board of Managers Member, UMC Board of Managers Member, UMC Board of 
Managers 
 
 
Laura Vinson  
Member, UMC Board of Managers   
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 


